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Newsletter 26 

27th March 2024 

 

Nurturing curious minds in 
our community ready for a 

sustainable future.  

Don’t forget school closes 1 hour earlier than usual TODAY for the Easter break 

As we end the spring term, I would like to thank everyone; children, 
staff, governors and families for all your continued support. 
 

It has been a very busy term. 
 

Earlier this week we were treated to a fantastic ‘Broadway’ 
performance from the children in Years 3 & 5. The children were 
amazing!  Special thanks to the teachers for all their hard work and 
thank you all the parents/carers that came along to support their 
children. 
 

Today we had a special assembly to say goodbye to Mrs Cutajar and 
Mrs Field.  I know you will join me in wishing Mrs Cutajar and Mrs 
Field a long, happy and healthy retirement  
 

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity 
to wish you all a happy and safe spring 
break.  Happy Easter to all our families that 
will be celebrating Easter and Eid Mubarak 
to our families that will be celebrating Eid.  
 

We look forward to seeing everyone back 
for the summer term on Monday 15th April 
at 8.45am.  
 

Mr Jeffery  
Head Teacher  

Another Term is Over Attendance 18th March - 22nd March 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the Government is 
96%. 

 

 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 95.6%. 
Well done to Cherry class for getting 100% attendance.  

Year Group Class Attendance 

Year 1 Palm 98.6% 
Year 2 Sassafras 97.3% 
Year 3 Sycamore 97.1% 
Year 4 Cherry 100% 
Year 5 Elm 98.5% 
Year 6 Olive 98.6% 

Year 5 Swimming Lessons Summer Term 

After the Easter break our Year 5 children 
will start attending swimming lessons at 
Larkswood Swimming Pool, New Road 
Chingford. The lessons are in 2 week blocks, 
meaning the children will have 10 straight 
lessons.  
 

The first Year 5 class to attend will be: 
 

Elm class from Monday 15th April – Friday 26th April 2024 
 

All children who are asthmatic must take an asthma pump to the pool 
every day. If they do not have a pump with them, they will not be 
allowed to swim. 
 

Here is a list of the required kit  

GIRLS BOYS 
One piece swimming costume – 
no bikinis 

Lined tight fitted swimming 
trunks or drawstring shorts 

Swimming hat Swimming hat 
Towel Towel 
Comb /  brush Comb / brush 

£1 coin returnable for locker £1 coin returnable for locker 

Verruca socks can be worn Verruca socks can be worn 

No jewellery is allowed No jewellery is allowed 

Year 2 - Africa Projects 

In the summer term, Year 2 will be learning all about Africa! During 
the Easter Break, the children have the opportunity to create a 
project about Africa to share when they come back to school. Below 
are some examples of what the children 
can do: 

 Create an African animal or 
mask using re-cycled materials. 

 Research an African landmark. 

 Write an itinerary for their 
travels in an African country. 

 Listen and re-create African 
Music and post onto seesaw. 

 Make a piece of art work, 
influenced by an African artist. 

 Create a poster about African Culture including, festivals, 
food or clothing. 

 Design and make tribal accessories. 
 

Art Competition time!  

World Art Day is coming up and we would like the whole school to be 
involved!  
 

Based on the story that was read to you in last weeks assembly, 
create a bug made out of recyclable and sustainable materials! Thank 
you to those who have already brought in work. Remember, to bring 
your bug into school by Friday 19th April and give it to Miss 
Rhodes.    Here are some of the pieces we have already received :  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Early Closure Tomorrow 

Polite reminder that tomorrow Thursday 
28th March, school will close 1 hour earlier 
than usual for the Easter holidays.  
 

Please set yourself a reminder so that your 
child/children are not left waiting in the 
school office when all their friends and teachers have left. 
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This week Year 2 went on a fantastic trip to the William Morris 
Gallery in Walthamstow. Not only did they discover the life of a local 
artist in the Victorian era, but they also got to make art work of their 
own!  
 

The children had a tour of the William Morris gallery and took part in 
a printing workshop to experience the first hand techniques that 
William Morris would have used 200 years ago.  
 

We would like to say a special thank you to all the parent volunteers 
that took time out of their busy day to come along on the trips. 
 

Year 2 Teachers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To ensure that children are Secondary 
school ready we have identified that they 
would benefit from additional teaching. It 
has therefore been arranged, for 
different groups of children to have extra 
lessons in Reading and Maths.  Our very 
experienced teachers, who have all taught 
Year 5 or 6 children, will be taking the 

lessons. Mrs Jarvis, Miss McRedmond, Miss Rhodes, Mr Wicks, Mrs 
Harper and Mr Jeffery are all generously giving their time during 
the holidays to ensure that children are given every chance to 
succeed in the KS2 SATs tests.  
 
This is a polite reminder for those children that received an 
invitation to Easter school.  The dates and times are: 
  
Week 1  Tuesday 2nd April to Friday 5th April 
Week 2  Monday 8th April to Thursday 11th April 
 
9.00am to 10.30am  Maths 
10:30 to 10:45  Break 
10.45am to 12.00pm Reading  
 
Each day, the children will need to arrive promptly, bring a drink (not 
a fizzy drink, or a tin or glass bottle) and a snack. Children attending 
are not required to wear school uniform. If you are collecting your 
child at the end of the session, please ensure you do so promptly at 
12.00 midday.  
 

Year 6 Easter School  

Greece Independence Day 

This week on Monday 25th March it was Greek 
Independence Day, also known as Greek National Day.  
In Greece the day is observed as a national 
holiday. Towns and villages nationwide usually host 
parades to celebrate the holiday. 
 

We would like to wish our Greek staff and families in our school 
community a belated happy independence day. 

Click the link to view the latest Waltham Forest Residents news: 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/3912e3b 

Waltham Forest Residents News 

Year 1 Local Trip 19th April 

After the Easter break, on Friday 19th April, Year 1 will be going for 
a walk around Chingford Mount as an introduction to their new topic 
'Home Sweet Home'. We will be leaving school at 1:30pm and will aim 
to return by 3.00pm.  If the weather is nice we will probably go to 
the park and let them have a little play. 
 
 

If you are available to support the trip on that 
day as a parent helper, please email the school 
office chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk  

Q: What does the Easter Bunny say when it does a burp? 
 
 
 
 
 
A: Eggs-cuse me! 

Joke of the Week 

This week’s sign is: Holiday 
 
Click the link below to see how to make the sign for 
Holiday 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RSx29GF-Cgw 

Sign of the Week 

Bangladesh Independence Day 

This week on Tuesday 26th March, is was Bangladesh Independence 
day.  In Bangladesh the day is celebrated as a national holiday to 
commemorate the country's declaration of 
independence from Pakistan.  The day is 
usually celebrated with parades, fairs, 
concerts, ceremonies and various other public 
and private event  
 

We would like to wish all our Bangladeshi 
families in our school community a belated 
happy independence day. 

Year 2 Visited William Morris Gallery 

Fun Fact 

Did you know baby elephants suck their trunks (much like human babies 
suck their thumbs) for comfort?  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3912e3b
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/3912e3b
mailto:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RSx29GF-Cgw
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Dates for the Diary  

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

 

Easter Break Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April  
 
 

Tuesday 2nd April - Friday 5th April  Week 1  Easter School for Year 6  
Monday 8th April  - Thursday 11th April Week 2  Easter School for Year 6  
 
 

Summer Term 1 - 2024 Monday 15th April  -  Friday 24th May 2024  
 
Monday 15th April     8.45am School Reopens for Summer term 
 

Friday 19th April    1.30pm - 3.00pm Year 1 Local trip to Chingford Mount 
 

Monday 22nd April    9.30am – 12pm Reception Height & Weight checks 
 

Friday 26th April     2.30pm - 3.30pm School Nurse Drop-In (by pre-booked appointment) 
 

Friday 10th May    PTA Year 2 & 3 Disco (details to follow) 
 

Friday 17th May    PTA Year 4 & 5 Disco (details to follow) 
 

Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May  Year 6 SATs week       
 

Monday 20th May - Friday 24th May  Year 6 Activity week 
 

Tuesday 21st May     2.30pm Parents Forum meeting – meeting room 
 
 
 

         Whitsun half-term break Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May  
 

Summer Term 2 - 2024 Monday 3rd June   -  Wednesday 24th July 2024  
 
Friday 7th June 2024   PTA Whole School Pyjama day (details to follow) 
 

Friday 21st June    Year 6 Junior Citizenship trip (details to follow) 
 

Sunday 7th July    PTA Summer Fair 
 

Friday 19th July    Year 6 Leavers Disco 
 

Wednesday 24th July   Last day of term - school will close 1 hour earlier for summer holidays 
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Community News 


